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To: NRCExecSec Resource
Subject: Strengthen or Close GE Reactors

 
I understand that the NRC Commissioners soon will vote on whether or not to require filters 
and rupture discs on vents used to relieve pressure from containments in a severe accident in 
reactors designed and manufactured by General Electric.  
 
These Mark I and Mark II reactors demonstrated their vulnerability to such accidents at 
Fukushima in March 2011. These reactors suffer from serious and fundamental design 
deficiencies, provide only a small amount of the nation's electricity, and should be 
permanently closed. 
 
But nearly two years after Fukushima, the NRC has done nothing to enhance the safety of these 
reactors. In a severe accident the amount of radioactivity released offsite from an 
unfiltered vent would be very large and damaging. It makes no sense not to add a filter to 
protect our families and property from contamination. Filtered systems are available, tested 
and in use today--for example  in Sweden, Germany, France, Switzerland and will be installed 
in Japan. We shouldn't have to learn the hard way, as did Japan, the danger of not requiring 
filters and rupture discs before the accident.  
 
As part of the Fukushima Lessons Learned Task Force, the NRC Staff  recommended such 
filtering. It only made sense when considering that during normal operations and design-basis 
accidents gaseous releases are filtered but they are not filtered during severe accidents 
when the releases offsite would be the greatest. But the nuclear industry has been lobbying 
against this common-sense measure. 
 
I urge the NRC Commissioners to act to permanently close these dangerous reactors. Short of 
that, I urge the Commissioners to make a statement that public safety is indeed important, 
and require installation of these filtered vent systems. I call your attention to the 
comments submitted to the NRC by Pilgrim Watch on this matter.  
 
I am deeply deeply worried since the USGS reported that fracking is associated with 
earthquakes. They are fracking here in Ventura and SB County near the San Andreas Fault in 
between San Onofre and Diablo Canyon, two of the oldest nuclear power plants in the US. We 
have our get-away gear packed with a big supply of iodine. Nobody will tell us which way to 
run when it starts shaking. Up Hwy 33 or 126 to Hwy 5?  We have a $1 million annual 
environmental business in the Ventura River Valley oilfield growing beneficial insects. We 
will lose everything if we have to leave our production facilities untended for more than a 
couple of days. I plan to stay and be exposed to the radiation because I am older and let my 
husband and the young people who normally work the cultures and are most vital to the 
business evacuate. Not only am I so deeply worried, but it's hard to get over the anger that 
insane greed and your irresponsible inactions are forcing me to plan for disasters that we 
should never have to contemplate.  
 
Thank you. 
 
Jan Dietrick 
 
Ventura, CA 93001 
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